
To: all North Mid suppliers from past 2 years 
Subject: Merger of North Middlesex University Hospital NHS Trust with Royal Free London 
NHS Foundation Trust  
 
 
We are writing to you because you have supplied goods or services to North Middlesex 
University Hospital NHS Trust (North Mid) in the past two years.  
 
We are pleased to confirm that final approvals have been received for North Mid to merge 
into the Royal Free London NHS Foundation Trust (RFL) on 1 January 2025. 
 
Key messages 
 This email provides a summary of the limited changes to expect. 
 In almost all cases, existing contracts transfer automatically across from North Mid to 

RFL as a result of the merger. 
 From 1 January, goods and services supplied to North Mid will now be purchased by 

RFL. 
 Consequently, invoices for goods or services ordered after the merger (excluding 

Pharmacy) should be sent to a new email address at RFL.   
 
See further detail attached. 
 
If you have any questions about this email or the merger in general, please contact us via 
northmid.suppliercomms@nhs.net.   
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
  
Jim Phillips 
Associate Director of Finance, North Middlesex University Hospital NHS Trust 
 
Hameer Awan 
Assistant Director of Finance – Financial Control, Royal Free London NHS Foundation Trust 
 
 
 


